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Listing of Information Items 
Board of Health Meeting – February 1, 2022 

1. Grey Bruce Public Health - Letter to Christine Elliott re support for a local board of health 
dated December 17, 2021

2. Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge District Health Unit - Letter to Christine Elliott re support 
for local boards of health versus regional dated January 20, 2022 

3. alPHa - 2021 Winter Symposium information - February 25, 2022 - Public Health Resilience

The above information items can be found on the Hastings Prince Edward Public 
Health’s website through the link in the Agenda Package or by going to our website at 
hpePublicHealth.ca. 

https://hpepublichealth.ca/board-of-health/
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November 4, 2021 
 
 
The Hon. Christine Elliott 
Ministry of Health, Deputy Premier 
Ministry of Health  
College Park 5th Floor 
777 Bay St. Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 
 
The Hon. Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building  
Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
 
Dear Minister Elliott,  
 
The Board of Health for the Windsor-Essex County Health Unit (WECHU) would like to express its 
gratitude for the funding received over the course of the COVID-19 pandemic.  Additionally, the WECHU 
would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the recent approval of mitigation funding for 2022.  
The extension of the mitigation funding is a recognition of the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic in our 
community. 
 
Windsor and Essex County (WEC) has been disproportionally impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic.  To 
date, total confirmed cases of COVID-19 were 20,350, and 462 residents of Windsor-Essex have died.  
While the WECHU continues to be heavily focused on the COVID-19 response in the community of WEC, 
preliminary work has commenced on recovery and catch-up efforts including: 
 

 Planning of a community needs assessment and review of surveillance data to identify priorities 
in our community, informing priorities for program restart and program development.  

 Continued focus on such initiatives as the establishment of a consumption and treatment site in 
the community of WEC.  Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, there has been an escalation in 
opioid related incidents.    

 On-going COVID-19 response efforts including case and contact management, vaccinations and 
enforcement of regulations. 

 Conducting an internal review of human and other resources to inform internal capacity during 
recovery.  This includes an assessment of the internal readiness for a shift from COVID-19 
pandemic-related activities to COVID-19 endemic-related activities. 
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 Catching up on the back log of services including but not limited to: 
 School-based catch-up clinics, 5,863 doses of Men C, 8,127 HPV, 8,287 HB are 

outstanding.  With regards to new grade 7 cohorts, 4,329 doses of Men C, 4,437 HPV, 
3,909 HB are outstanding. 

 More than 15,000 students have not received oral health screening. 
 Approximately 4,000 students in senior kindergarten have not received vision screening. 

 
Public health has been instrumental in the response to the COVID-19 pandemic.  The WECHU like other 
public health units have redeployed staff, hired additional staff and have stopped important programing 
to the communities’ health in response to pandemic pressures. To facilitate recovery efforts in a 
comprehensive and sustainable manner the WECHU Board of Health asks the Government of Ontario to 
provide an increase in base funding for mandatory programs specifically to support: 
 

 Ongoing COVID-19 related expenses and sustainability 

 Increases in wages, benefits and operational costs 

 Recovery efforts and increased demand and need for programming including but not limited to 
substance use, mental health, healthy growth and development.  
 

Additionally, the WECHU implores the Government of Ontario to provide one-time funding to support 
recovery and catch-up efforts over a multi-year period (2022 to 2024), recognizing that certain 
communities were more negatively impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic than others. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Gary McNamara 
Board of Health 
 
c:   Premier Doug Ford 
 Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 

January 20, 2022    
 

 

The Honourable Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier  
Deputy Premier and Minister of Health, Ontario 
Hepburn Block 10th Floor 80 Grosvenor Street   
Toronto, ON M7A 1E9   
     
Sent via email: christine.elliott@pc.ola.org 
 

 

Dear Minister Elliott 

 

RE: Support for Local Boards of Health versus Regional 

At its meeting held on January 20, 2022, the Board of Health for the Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge District 

Health Unit (HKPRDHU) passed a motion to support correspondence from the Boards of Health for the City of 

Hamilton and Peterborough Public Health regarding the importance and preference for a local versus regional 

governance model for public health in Ontario. 

We concur with our public health unit colleagues that local responsiveness, knowledge, and partnerships have 

been integral to our pandemic response and that this should be considered as part of a comprehensive post-

pandemic review before considering any changes to, or reductions in, public health units in Ontario 

(regionalization).  Also, that the Province and the Ministry consult the various partners that health units work 

with during pandemic and non-pandemic times to assess how they would be impacted by a regional versus a 

local public health unit approach. 

Local public health units have always been important; the pandemic has highlighted the importance for us, the 

public, and our partners. 
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Our Board looks forward to working with you to ensure that a meaningful review of local public health 

governance and effectiveness is conducted with a focus on the needs of the residents and all the partners we 

work with through the programs and services that are offered by health units during pandemic and non-

pandemic times.  

Respectfully 
 
BOARD OF HEALTH FOR THE HALIBURTON, KAWARTHA, 
PINE RIDGE DISTRICT HEALTH UNIT 
 
Original signed by Mr. Elmslie  
 
Doug Elmslie, Chair, Board of Health 
 
DE/nb 
 
Encls. 2 
 
Cc (via email):  The Hon. Doug Ford, Premier 
   The Hon. Laurie Scott, MPP Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock 
   David Piccini, MPP Northumberland-Peterborough South 
   Dr. Kieran Moore, Ontario Chief Medical Officer of Health 
   Dr. Charles Gardner, Chair, Council of Medical Officers of Health 
   Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
   Ontario Boards of Health 

Loretta Ryan, Association of Local Public Health Agencies 
Jennifer Moore, CAO, Northumberland County 
Mike Rutter, CAO, Haliburton County 
Ron Taylor, CAO, City of Kawartha Lakes 
Susan Walsh, CEO, Northumberland Hills Hospital 
Carolyn Plummer, CEO, Haliburton Highlands Health Services 
Eric Hanna, Interim CEO, Campbellford Memorial Hospital 
Kelly Isfan, CEO, Ross Memorial Hospital 
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From: Gordon Fleming <gordon@alphaweb.org>
To: COMOH <comoh@lists.alphaweb.org>
CC: "ea@lists.alphaweb.org" <ea@lists.alphaweb.org>
Date: 2022-01-18 3:55 PM
Subject: [EA] Program and Registration - alPHa Winter Symposium - Public Health Resilience - February 25, 2022
Attachments: Part.003

Dear COMOH Members,

Forwarding on behalf of alPHa ED Loretta Ryan:

alPHa is pleased to announce that registration is now open for the alPHa Winter Symposium: Public Health Resilience and
the Section Meetings that are taking place on Friday, February 25, 2022. 

We have an exciting line-up of speakers for this online event including the Hon. Christine Elliott (Deputy Premier and Minister of Health), Jamie
McGarvey (President, AMO), Dr. Sara Allin (Associate Professor, DLSPH), Dr. Kieran Moore (Chief Medical Officer of Health), Colleen
Geiger (President and CEO (acting), Public Health Ontario), Dr. Brian Schwartz (Vice President, Public Health Ontario), Dr. Christopher
Simpson (Executive Vice-President, Medical, Ontario Health), and Dr. Charles Gardner (Chair, Council of Ontario Medical Officers of Health).
alPHa’s President, Dr. Paul Roumeliotis, is the Symposium Chair and members of alPHa’s Board of Directors are moderating the sessions.

Registration information, the draft Symposium program, the draft agenda for the BOH Section meeting, and the event flyer can be accessed by
going to the alPHa website and clicking on the Symposium Banner or by going to the event page. This webpage is also where any updates will be
posted. The closing date to register is Friday, February 18th at 5 pm. Please note that you must be an alPHa member to participate in the
Symposium or Section meetings.

alPHa would like to thank the University of Toronto’s Dalla Lana School of Public Health and the Eastern Ontario Health Unit for their generous
support.

We hope to see you online on Friday, February 25th!

Take Care,

Loretta
____________________________________________
Loretta Ryan, CAE, RPP
Executive Director
Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa)
480 University Avenue, Suite 300
Toronto, ON  M5G 1V2
Tel: 416-595-0006 ext. 222
Cell: 647-325-9594
loretta@alphaweb.org
www.alphaweb.org

https://www.alphaweb.org/
https://www.alphaweb.org/events/EventDetails.aspx?id=1599669
mailto:loretta@alphaweb.org
http://www.alphaweb.org/
http://www.alphaweb.org/
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alPHa’s Winter Symposium continues the 
conversation on the critical role of the 
province’s Public Health System with 
discussions on key topics including the public 
health response to COVID-19 and the future 
of local public health in Ontario.  

Participate in online plenary sessions with 
public health leaders in the morning, 
followed by BOH and COMOH Section 
meetings in the afternoon. 

Registration is $229 plus HST. Information on 
how to register can be found here. The 
closing date to register is Friday, February 18, 
2022.  

Please note that you must be an alPHa 
member to participate in the Symposium or 
Section meetings. 

Hosted by alPHa 
with generous support from: 

Public Health Resilience 
2022 WINTER 
SYMPOSIUM  

Association of  
Local Public Health 

Agencies  

February 25, 2022 

http://www.alphaweb.org/


Public Health Resilience 
alPHa Winter Symposium & Section Meetings 

February 25, 2022  
Draft Program as of January 18th  

Note: Meeting is hosted via Zoom Webinar 
8:30 am to 4:00 pm - All times are Eastern Time (ET) 

Call to Order and Greetings from the alPHa President 
Dr. Paul Roumeliotis, President, alPHa 

Land Acknowledgement 
Trudy Sachowski, Vice-President, alPHa 

Welcoming Remarks 
Hon. Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health  
Jamie McGarvey, President, Association of Municipalities of Ontario 

. 

8:30 am to 
8:35 am 

Leveraging Comparative Research During the COVID-19 Pandemic to Support Health Policy 
Decisions  
Speaker: Dr. Sara Allin, Associate Professor of Health Policy at the Institute of Health Policy, 
Management and Evaluation, 
Moderator: Steven Rebellato, Affiliate Representative, alPHa Executive 

Dr. Allin will draw upon two recent global studies of policy responses to the COVID pandemic 
to identify promising practices and potential lessons for Canada. The first characterizes the 
scale and pace of coordinated policy responses in the Latin American and Caribbean region, 
and the second explores the key features of effective case and contact management in a 
selection of European and Asian countries. She will also reflect on the opportunities and 
challenges with conducting applied comparative policy research during the pandemic. 

8:35 am to 
9:05 am 

Update from the Chief Medical Officer of Health  
Speaker: Dr. Kieran Moore, Chief Medical Officer of Health  
Moderator: Dr. Sudit Ranade, Vice-Chair, Council of Ontario Medical Officers of Health 

9:05 am to 
9:45 am 

Public Health Ontario Update  
Speakers: 
Colleen Geiger, President and Chief Executive Officer (acting); Chief, Strategy and Stakeholder 
Relations, Research, Information and Knowledge, PHO 
Dr. Brian Schwartz, Vice President, PHO 
Moderator: Dr. Robert Kyle, Treasurer, alPHa Board 

9:45 am to 
10:15 am 



Break 
 

10:15 am to 
10:30 am  
 

Ontario Health Update 
Speaker: Dr. Christopher Simpson, Executive Vice-President, Medical, Ontario Health  
Moderator: Cynthia St. John, Affiliate Representative, alPHa 
 

10:30 am to 
11:00 am 

alPHa Report – Public Health Resilience 
Speaker: Dr. Charles Gardener, Chair, Council of Ontario Medical Officers of Health  
Moderator: Dr. Paul Roumeliotis, President, alPHa 
 
It has been a long and very challenging pandemic for all of society, and indeed for local public 
health in Ontario. Public health units have been on the forefront of the response, redirecting 
the great majority of our resources and greatly reducing most of our routine program delivery 
for almost two years. As the pandemic continues, there is the need to maintain our resilience 
and to build up our capacity putting back in place these programs and services that are vitally 
important to the health of people in our communities. To map this out, a review has been 
done based on a survey in the late summer of 2021 identifying the public health program gaps 
and the resources and approaches needed to maintain and augment public health resilience as 
we continue in our response. Dr. Charles Gardner will present on the findings and the 
recommendations from this review.  
 

11:00 am to 
11:30 am 

Lunch Break 11:30 am to 
12:30 pm 

The EQ Edge – Leadership Success Through Resilience and Emotional Intelligence 
Speaker: Tim Arnold, President, Leaders for Leaders 
Moderator: Carmen McGregor, Past-President, alPHa 

Emotional intelligence (EQ) is increasingly becoming one of the most important skills any 
individual can have to survive and thrive in an everchanging world. The research is clear; 
people with high emotional intelligence have higher job satisfaction, are more effective and 
more resilient employees, outperform and earn more than their colleagues, and live with 
higher confidence and happiness. Understand what emotional intelligence is, learn how to 
avoid being emotionally hijacked, and gain simple strategies that will develop your EQ. 

 

12:30 pm to 
1:30 pm 
 

Section Meetings  
Members of the BOH Section and COMOH meet separately in the afternoon. Board of Health 
members are asked to stay with the Zoom webinar platform. COMOH members will join a 
separate meeting. Agendas for these meetings are provided separately.  
 

1:30 pm to 
4:00 pm 

 
 

 
 

  



Boards of Health Section Meeting 
Friday, February 25, 2022 

1:30 pm to 4:00 pm 
Agenda  

(Draft as of January 18, 2022) 
BOH Section Chair: Wess Garrod 

Note: Meeting is hosted via Zoom Webinar 
All times are Eastern Time (ET) 

1:30 pm Call to Order 
Land Acknowledgement 
Welcoming Remarks 
Introductions 

1:35 pm   alPHa Affiliates – On the Front Lines 
In addition to alPHa’s Medical and Associate Medical Officers of Health and the Board of Health 
representatives, alPHa has on its Board senior public health managers in key public health 
disciplines – nursing, inspections, nutrition, dentistry, health promotion, epidemiology and 
business administration. Come and hear about the COVID-19 response and other key public 
health issues from the unique perspectives of these affiliate members. 

Affiliate Representatives/Speakers: 

Association of Supervisors of Public Health Inspectors of 
Ontario (ASPHIO)/Affiliate Representative on alPHa Executive 

Steven Rebellato 

 Association of Ontario Public Health Business Administrators 
(AOPHBA) 

Cynthia St. John 

Association of Public Health Epidemiologists in Ontario 
(APHEO) 

Sarah Collier 

Ontario Association of Public Health Dentistry (OAPHD) Paul Sharma 

Health Promotion Ontario (HPO) Susan Stewart 

Ontario Association of Public Health Nursing Leaders (OPHNL) David Groulx 

Ontario Dietitians in Public Health (ODPH) Kerry Schubert-Mackey 

Moderator: Wess Garrod, BOH Section Chair 



2:45 pm Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) Update 
Speaker: Monika Turner, Director of Policy, Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario  

AMO works with Ontario’s 444 municipalities to make municipal governments 
stronger and more effective. Come and hear the latest from AMO with regards 
to public health issues from a municipal perspective.  

3:15 pm Fit Cities Through Improvements to Our Human-Built Physical & Social Environments 
Speakers: Shanique Killingbeck, Partnership Coordinator at Faculty of Medicine & 
Dentistry, University of Alberta and Jodie Stearns, Postdoctoral Fellow, Faculty of 
Medicine & Dentistry, University of Alberta 
Moderator: René Lapierre 

The global COVID-19 pandemic has many thinking about the need for healthier and 
more sustainable communities. The concept of Fit Cities looks at how we can support 
human, environmental and economic fitness in municipalities, cities, and provinces 
through improvements to our human-built physical and social environments. They will 
examine how we can improve the human-built physical and social environments, 
achieve cross-sectoral partnerships, and increase global collaboration. 

3:45 pm alPHa Update / Section Business  
Speakers: Wess Garrod, BOH Section Chair and Loretta Ryan, Executive Director, alPHa 

Approval of Minutes from November 19, 2021, BOH Section Meeting. 

Section meeting ends at 4 pm. 

This event is hosted by alPHa with generous support from: 

480 University Avenue, Suite 300, Toronto, Ontario M5G 1V2 
(416) 595-0006   |   info@alphaweb.org   |   www.alphaweb.org

Follow us on Twitter @PHAgencies 

Back to Top

http://www.alphaweb.org/



